CITY OF FORT PIERCE, FLORIDA
City Commission Meeting

Agenda Item #

Commission Meeting March 15, 2010

To : The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission

Through: David L. Recor, ICMA-CM, City Manager

From : John R. Andrews, P.E., City Engineer mﬁg—

Re : SR AlA Project Status Update

Date : March 5, 2010

ISSUE(S): SR A1lA Project Status Update

SUMMARY: Phase I — Bayshore to Gulfstream:

FDEP Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation
Commission (FWCC) Permit and the SFWMD Permits
have been issued.

Seaway/South Qcean Drive Roundabout redesign,
including the landscape and lighting modifications,
have been completed. The consultant has submitted
to FDOT for review and approval.

Working on obtaining drainage easements for two
outfalls and obtaining the final approvals for the
property acquisition on the northwest corner of
Seaway and S. Ocean Drives.

Phase ITA — US 1 to South Causeway Bridge:

Construction complete.

Phase IIB & Harbour Isle Roundabout - South

Causeway Bridge to Bayshore:

Drainage construction complete.

Contractor has installed the street lights and poured
the curbing and sidewalks on the west end of the
project, south side of the road.

Utility relocations have been completed.

The contractor has recently completed the installation
of the Type “F” curb & gutter and sidewalk along the
north side of the road from the western limits of the
project east 1,220 LF to the east end of Causeway
Park. Included in this specified construction is the
median curb and gutter construction for the proposed
left turn lanes. These left turn lanes will service the
Smithsonian and the FDOT Service Road providing
access to the FPUA Treatment Plant and the
abandoned Causeway Mobile Home Park property.
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FISCAL IMPACT:

RECOMMENDATION:

ALTERNATIVES:

RESPONSIBLE STAFF:

COORDINATED WITH:

ATTACHMENTS:

e The contractor will be bringing in another crew on 03-
08-10 to begin the work of mixing the stabilized
subgrade, road base preparation, and completion of
the curb pad. This work is for 880 LF of west bound
travel lane extending from the eastern limits of
Causeway Park east to the west end of the Coast
Guard property.

» The contractor is currently forming and preparing for
the sidewalk pour on the north side of the road from
the west end of the Coast Guard Station property east
to Bayshore. This sidewalk should be poured within
the next week.

s The street lighting contractor will begin setting light
pole bases next week. This work will commence at
the west end of the project and continue east to the
eastern limits of Causeway Park. Once the bases are
installed the street lights will be erected.

s The landscaping and irrigation contractor will be
completing the irrigation system along the north side
of the road from the St. Lucie Museum east to the
eastern limits of Causeway Park.

o Estimated substantial construction completion date is
June 2010.

Phase III - Gulfstream to Blue Heron Boulevard:

e Construction complete.

N/A

N/A

N/A

Engineering Department
FDOT

None
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